

班級: 座號: 姓名:

電腦讀卡代碼: 02

答案卡上的班級、座號、姓名務必填寫劃記清楚，若因劃記不清、錯漏而致機器掃描無法辨識答案，後果自行承擔。

一、文法選擇 (20% · 一題2分)

請閱讀以下英文演講稿，並根據上下文從選出最適合的答案。		選項
Ladies and friends, today I want to talk about "Three things I want to say to the monkeys at our school." I am a student at Gushan Senior High School, and I have seen some very strange things here. You ___01___ believe it, but long ago, our school ___02___ be a battleground for monsters like Godzilla and King Kong! I'm not lying! Last week, I ___03___ see monkeys grabbing food from my friends in the classroom. At that moment, I didn't ___04___ make a sound for fear that they would come after me. I ___05___ burst into tears. I regret showing my yummy sandwiches in a plastic bag. I ___06___ more careful at that time! From this experience, I want to tell these monkeys three important things: Please ___07___ touch our belongings like bags, books, and food. We know you like to play, but these things are important to us. It's nice to see you in our school, but please keep quiet during class. We ___08___ listen to the teacher. We appreciate having you here because it makes our school unique, but please follow our rules so we ___09___ all be happy together. We look forward to peacefully coexisting in the future. Let's be friends, ___10___ we? Thank you very much.		(A) can (B) couldn't help but (C) dare to (D) did (E) don't (AB) might not (AC) need to (AD) shall (AE) should have been (BC) used to

二、課本句型與語用 (12% · 一題2分)

11. Polar bears are having a hard time _____ in their natural habitat as a result of climate change.
(A) to survive (B) survived (C) surviving (D) that survives
12. The efficient team successfully ended their meeting with every important issue _____.
(A) discuss (B) discusses (C) discussing (D) discussed
13. To entertain their fans around the globe, this K-pop girl group always performs in three languages.
One is Korean, another is English, and _____ is Chinese.
(A) another (B) the other (C) other (D) other one
14. As the situation went wild, all we could do was _____ patiently for the result and remain calm.
(A) wait (B) waited (C) waiting (D) to be waited
15. Many Apple fans get a new iPhone every year, _____ is unnecessary and a waste of money.
(A) that (B) which (C) when (D) in which
16. Grace bought the old house originally _____ the city government and transformed it into a welcoming inn for foreign tourists.
(A) belonging to (B) belonged to (C) belongs to (D) which belonging to

三、綜合測驗 (22% · 一題2分)

What if Malala had a chance to meet Auggie? What would happen? Let's imagine! One day, Malala Yousafzai visited Auggie's school. Auggie looked different because of ____17.____, but Malala was kind and didn't stare. ____18.____, they started talking about their lives, and Malala shared her story about fighting for girls to go to school in her country, Pakistan. As they walked around the school, they saw a bully ____19.____ other kids. Malala told Auggie that there are mean people everywhere; ____20.____, we can defend each other and stand up to them together. Auggie understood how it felt because people often stared, ____21.____ him, and said rude things about his face. Soon after, the school principal announced a special ceremony for friendship and education.

During the ceremony, Malala spoke about girls in her country who were ____22.____ from going to school, and Auggie talked about being kind and accepting others. Malala ____23.____ everyone to take notice of the importance of education for all children. A man said girls shouldn't go to school and tried to threaten Malala. But Malala bravely spoke out, "Education is for everyone, and no one can take it away from us. We all deserve ____24.____ chances to learn." Everyone in the audience cheered and clapped for her. The principal asked Malala and Auggie to come on stage and sign a "Be kind" poster. The scary man who threatened them earlier overheard their speeches and felt bad. He apologized, ____25.____ that learning was important for everyone. Malala and Auggie were happy to be in a school that welcomed everyone and believed that, together, they could make the world a better place. Auggie had some problems before, so it took time for him to ____26.____ his bad experiences. But, he learned to fit in and ____27.____ more kindness from his classmates. Malala and Auggie's story shows that being kind and brave helps make the world better.

17. (A) policies (B) parades (C) weapons (D) surgeries
18. (A) Instead (B) Unfortunately (C) In other words (D) For instance
19. (A) comforting (B) encouraging (C) honoring (D) teasing
20. (A) besides (B) therefore (C) however (D) Similarly
21. (A) hopped onto (B) made fun of (C) cheered for (D) carried out
22. (A) entertained (B) forbidden (C) requested (D) woven
23. (A) called for (B) blew up (C) took away (D) paid off
24. (A) contagious (B) cruel (C) equal (D) imaginative
25. (A) realized (B) to realize (C) not to realize (D) realizing
26. (A) recover from (B) serve as (C) return to (D) hang out
27. (A) achieved (B) received (C) overcame (D) annoyed

四、單字選擇 (18% · 一題2分) (出自學測字彙王Unit 17-19)

28. Shohei Ohtani's outstanding performance has brought him great ____ among baseball fans.
(A) glory (B) pint (C) meadow (D) junk
29. The smartphone proved to be a ____ device for managing busy schedules and organizing daily tasks.
(A) fake (B) shallow (C) queer (D) handy
30. NASA scientists are eager to study the ____ details of the solar eclipse phenomenon.
(A) energetic (B) inner (C) inferior (D) loose
31. The new ____ from Taiwan was warmly welcomed by the host country.
(A) kidney (B) marble (C) saucer (D) ambassador

32. The government's _____ is to reduce energy use and carbon emissions by 2030.
(A) marble (B) laughter (C) ambition (D) laundry
33. After a long day of work, Luke enjoyed having a quiet moment and a _____ at the sunset.
(A) barrel (B) deck (C) glance (D) harbor
34. Amy learned to _____ from her grandmother, and now she can make warm scarves for winter.
(A) knit (B) assist (C) drip (D) separate
35. The dancer's graceful _____ added to the beauty of the performance.
(A) spite (B) kit (C) scout (D) gesture
36. The police are investigating an illegal _____ of confidential information from the government.
(A) screw (B) leak (C) dime (D) fare

五、閱讀測驗 (8%・一題2分)

The Walt Disney Company is a well-known company around the world. Many people enjoy its movies, TV shows, and parks. Disney also gives a good message to people: never stop pursuing your dreams.

The Disney song "When You Wish Upon a Star" is an example of this message. The song is in many Disney movies and parks. It says that if you truly believe in your dreams, you can make them come true.

Walt Disney himself showed the importance of not giving up on dreams. He loved to draw from a young age and started a company at 22. Even with problems and hard times, he kept trying and made the character Mickey Mouse. This helped him build a successful company that inspires many people.

Disney movies like *Mulan*, *Zootopia*, *Frozen*, *Toy Story*, and *Aladdin* also give strong messages. *Mulan* was a smart and strong girl who saved her country even when people didn't believe in her. In *Zootopia*, Judy was a bunny who wanted to be a police officer. People didn't take her seriously, but she worked hard and made her dream come true. In *Frozen*, Elsa learned to accept her special power and used it to help others, showing us that we can turn things we think are bad into something good. In *Toy Story*, Woody and Buzz taught us the importance of friendship and teamwork when facing challenges. Finally, the character Aladdin showed that it's not what's on the outside but what's inside our hearts that makes us special and capable of great things.

Disney began with one person's dreams, and now, through its movies and songs, it tells us that our dreams can come true too. Just believe and work hard to make them happen.

37. **What is the main lesson we can learn from Walt Disney's life story?**

- (A) Walt Disney was a talented artist. (B) Mickey Mouse is a popular character.
(C) Starting a company is difficult. (D) Success comes from persistence and following your dreams.

38. **What lesson do we learn from Frozen?**

- (A) Don't trust people who are different (B) Be strong and save your country
(C) Never try to change things (D) Accept your uniqueness

39. **What can we learn from Woody and Buzz in Toy Story?**

- (A) Avoid teamwork. (B) Always work together with friends
(C) Only rely on yourself (D) Never be afraid of challenges

40. **What message regarding personal potential and inner strength is emphasized in Aladdin?**

- (A) A person's outer appearance defines their individual potential.
(B) Only a few chosen individuals can make a difference in the world.
(C) People can achieve great things regardless of their background or appearances.
(D) Success and achievement depend on supernatural powers.

六、課本字彙填空 (11% · 一題1分)

請根據文章的中文句意，在空格中填入適當的英文字彙。如有必要，單字須做適當的變化。
例如：書寫動詞時，請注意時態；書寫名詞時，請注意單複數

On April 3rd, 2024, a magnitude 7.2 earthquake struck Taiwan's east coast, leading to collapsed buildings, blocked roads, and widespread fear. The government had to make new plans to help the people in need. The earthquake was so strong that it was hard to **41. [c_____l]** the situation at first. The eastern **42. [r_____n]** was in chaos, and everyone was scared. The government decided to **43. [e_____h]** new centers to give people food, water, and medicine. They also sent extreme numbers of **44. [r_____e]** teams to help those trapped under the buildings. Some people wanted to give up, but the emergency medical technicians did not. They showed us their dedication and never-say-die attitude in saving lives.

2024年4月3日，台灣東部海岸發生芮氏規模7.2強震，造成建築物倒塌、道路封閉，引發全國恐懼。政府必須制定新計劃來幫助有需要的人們。這次地震力量強大，一開始的情況很難控制。東部地區陷入混亂，每個人都很害怕。政府決定建立新的中心，為人們提供食物、水和藥物。他們還派出大量的救援隊，幫助那些被困在建築物下的人。有些人想放棄，但是緊急救護人員沒有。他們展現犧牲奉獻及永不放棄的態度，盡力拯救每個生命。

One of the biggest **45. [o_____es]** was the lack of communication. The earthquake had destroyed many phone lines and internet connections, making it hard to **46. [c_____y]** information. There were many disadvantages to this situation, but the people of Taiwan **47. [c_____ly]** tried their best to help each other. **48. [G_____ly]**, things started to improve. The people of Taiwan showed **49. [g_____e]** strength and courage. This awful **50. [i_____t]** will never be forgotten, but Hualien will have a speedy **51. [r_____y]**.

As the searchers whispered to each other, they knew they had made every possible effort to make Hualien strong again.

最大的障礙之一是缺乏溝通。地震摧毀了許多電話線路和網路連接，使資訊傳達困難。這種情況存在許多不利因素，但台灣人始終盡全力互相幫助。逐漸地，事情開始好轉。台灣人表現出真正的力量和勇氣。這場可怕的事件將永遠不會被忘記，但花蓮很快就會復原的。隨著搜救人員彼此交談，他們知道他們已經盡一切可能的努力讓花蓮會再次強大起來。

七、句子改寫或合併 (9% · 一題3分)

52. 以 N(,) + Ving / p.p. 改寫句子

The student, who didn't know one of her Youbike tires had gone flat, continued riding.

53. 以 with + O + Ving / p.p. / adj. / prep. 合併句子

Ryan stayed at the office alone all morning.

All the lights and fans were turned off.

54. 以 with + O + Ving / p.p. / adj. / prep. 合併句子

Ryan stared at the food stories on Instagram.

His mouth was watering.

本試題到此結束

注意：請將 01~40 題的答案劃記在答案卡，41-54題的答案寫於第5頁（手寫作答卷），否則不予計分。

請同學務必寫上班級、座號、姓名，並在作答時間結束，將此頁繳回給監考老師，謝謝！

高雄市立鼓山高中 112 學年度第二學期第二次段考《高一英文》手寫作答卷

班級： 座號： 姓名： 得分： + = 電腦讀卡80% 非選手寫20% 總分

六、課本字彙填空（11%，一題1分）全對才給分

41. _____
42. _____
43. _____
44. _____
45. _____
46. _____
47. _____
48. _____
49. _____
50. _____
51. _____

七、句子改寫或合併（9%，一題3分）錯一個地方扣1分

52. _____
- _____
- _____
53. _____
- _____
- _____
54. _____
- _____
- _____

高雄市立鼓山高中 112 學年下學期第二次段考 高二英文科試卷

劃卡代號 02 (劃考錯誤一律扣 5 分)

I. Multiple choice: 30%

1. I can tell that Tiffany is sad by looking at the _____ on her face.
(A) presence (B) expression (C) orphanage (D) facility
2. To encourage _____, the teacher had the class play some games.
(A) interaction (B) anxiety (C) emergency (D) limitations
3. Practicing yoga regularly can _____ stress.
(A) tense (B) fortify (C) relieve (D) attach
4. It was difficult for Joe to _____ his feelings to his girlfriend.
(A) ruin (B) predict (C) bloom (D) convey
5. On their wedding day, the couple promised each other _____ love.
(A) temporary (B) eternal (C) resistant (D) imperial
6. Following his arrest, the movie star's _____ was destroyed.
(A) currency (B) sacrifice (C) wheelchair (D) reputation
7. People are now _____ pictures to make themselves look younger and thinner.
(A) modifying (B) predicting (C) waterproofing (D) possessing
8. The farmer's crops died this summer due to the water shortage caused by the _____.
(A) infrastructure (B) thrones (C) limitation (D) drought
9. The COVID-19 vaccine will be _____ into your upper arm using a small needle.
(A) injected (B) processed (C) transformed (D) drifted
10. The couple had trouble _____ their tent during their camping trip.
(A) erecting (B) drifting (C) renewing (D) lessening
11. You should _____ to finish your homework on time so we can go out.
(A) fade (B) vanish (C) endeavor (D) disclose
12. The accident made Jerry temporarily lose the _____ in his legs.
(A) revolution (B) murmur (C) reception (D) sensation
13. To _____ a safe trip, don't drink before driving and stick to the speed limit.
(A) appeal (B) guarantee (C) seize (D) recruit
14. Virginia shares an office with six _____. They all get along well with each other, and often have dinner together after work.
(A) sneakers (B) enterprises (C) colleagues (D) translators
15. Every time someone buys something at the convenience store, the _____ is saved in the shop's computer system.
(A) transaction (B) colleagues (C) accuracy (D) enterprise
16. The workers are spending too much time waiting in line to make copies. Thus, a second printer in the office will increase _____.
(a) accuracy (B) transaction (C) efficiency (D) sensation
17. The person guilty of murder has been sentenced to death and is currently in jail awaiting _____.
(A) revolution (B) execution (C) accuracy (D) reception
18. After gold was discovered in the area, many locals became very _____ and could buy whatever they liked.
(A) prosperous (B) multiple (C) adventurous (D) elaborate
19. Upon learning that some factories had been polluting the local water supply, many _____ moved out of the area.

- (A) suitcases (B) holocausts (C) couriers (D) inhabitants
20. Martin came up with an ingenious _____ to organize all the kitchen items, so storing them is consequently much easier.
(A) privacy (B) scheme (C) load (D) network
21. The old lady likes to read after dinner with her dog _____ beside her.
(A) lying (B) is lain (C) is lying (D) lay
22. _____ her newborn baby for the first time, the young mother shed tears of joy.
(A) To see (B) Seeing (C) Have seen (D) She saw
23. Some people believe astrology; _____ consider it complete nonsense.
(A) the others (B) another (C) others (D) and some
24. Not until I read the details in the newspaper _____ the ins and outs of the historic meeting.
(A) I will understand (B) I understood (C) I didn't understand (D) did I understand
25. The doctor is a bit worried about the result of the medical treatment because the chance of success is one _____ ten cases.
(A) in (B) for (C) out (D) with
26. The local museum houses a large collection of paintings, _____ date from the eighteenth century.
(A) many of them (B) many of which (C) many of that (D) many of whom
27. If Paul had prepared for the exam, he _____ it.
(A) would pass (B) will pass (C) would be passed (D) would have passed
28. The Johnsons paced back and forth outside the surgery room, _____ anxiously for their son.
(A) who waiting (B) they waited (C) are waiting (D) waiting
29. According to the police, the car appeared to _____ into a tree earlier this morning. Two people were found injured.
(A) have crashed (B) be crashed (C) crash (D) crashing
30. _____ by these shocking conditions, Irena decided to join an underground group.
(A) Be horrified (B) She be horrified (C) She was horrified (D) Horrified

II. Cloze Test: 30%

Lanyu or Orchid Island, a tiny drop of earth in the Pacific _____ 31 _____ the Tao, also known as the people of the alibangbang, or flying fish, which plays an important role in Tao's life and customs. _____ 32 _____ with a religious service in February, the flying fish season lasts about eight months. During the service, Tao captains head to the beach with colorful costumes on to offer prayers to _____ 33 _____ the flying fish gods to bless their tribes, hoping the gods give them good fortune and courage on the seas. According to tradition, between March and June, local fishermen can catch flying fish found in shallow waters, _____ 34 _____ netting deep-sea fish or coral reef fish, because flying fish need enough time to recover their numbers so that the natural balance of the ocean is not disturbed. In late June, another religious ceremony will be held to express _____ 35 _____ and respect for nature's endless cycles. From July onward, only dried and stored flying fish can be eaten. And after Mid-Autumn, in order to prevent bad luck, they are restricted to _____ 36 _____ dried fish any longer.

When summer season comes, scores of tourists begin flocking to the island. To make sure you don't feel like a fish out of water, here are some guidelines for you. First, it's considered a _____ 37 _____ to touch the Tao fishing boats without _____ 38 _____. Second, never enter locals' houses uninvited. Additionally, avoid _____ 39 _____ about the fishing trips, as locals believe that the harvest will be ruined _____ 40 _____.
31. (A) is supposed to be (B) is home to (C) is suspicious of (D) is destined to
32. (A) Starting (B) To start (C) Be started (D) started
33. (A) engage in (B) betray (C) appeal for (D) appeal to
34. (A) in spite of (B) due to (C) instead of (D) according to
35. (A) resentment (B) courage (C) challenge (D) gratitude

36. (A) consumed (B) preserved (C) consume (D) consuming
37. (A) tattoo (B) blessing (C) taboo (D) challenge
38. (A) protection (B) sensation (C) complication (D) permission
39. (A) asking (B) ask (C) to ask (D) not to ask
40. (A) as a whole (B) as a consequence (C) as a matter of fact (D) as a request

During World War II, Poland was a place of suffering and slaughter. The cruel Nazis 41 Warsaw, Polish capital, and thousands of Jewish families were herded into a special area called Ghetto, where they were locked up and treated as prisoners. Luckily, a woman named Irena Sendler, a member of underground group working to resist the power of the Nazis, was determined to do something to help the Jews. Locked in the ghetto, many Jewish people were suffering from lack of food, even many of 42 died from diseases. 43 by the Nazis cruel behaviors, she recruited her friends and colleagues to risk their lives to sneak food and medicine into the ghetto to help them. However, when the Nazis started sending Jewish people to death camps, she realized it was necessary that she 44 extreme measures to rescue the innocent people. 45 the isolated area, she managed to obtain official passes, but the hardest part of the mission was 46 Jewish parents to give their children over to strangers without knowing whether they would ever see their children again. Nevertheless, believing that this would be the only way for their children to survive, in the end, many parents were 47 to make the difficult decision 48 their children could be taken out of the terrible camp and had chances to live on. Eventually, thousands of Jewish children were saved out of Warsaw in secret, 49 in suitcases or flour sacks. If Irena hadn't been so brave to do the great acts, many Jewish children would 50 in the death camp.

41. (A) was occupied (B) lost control of (C) seized control of (D) under control of
42. (A) whom (B) them (C) that (D) which
43. (A) To be shocked (B) Shocked (C) Be shocked (D) Shocking
44. (A) took (B) taking (C) be taken (D) take
45. (A) Entering (B) To enter (C) Entered (D) She entered
46. (A) struggling (B) determining (C) convincing (D) compensating
47. (A) heart-broken (B) heart-breaking (C) heart-wrenching (D) persuasive
48. (A) in hopes of (B) in hopes to (C) in hopes with (D) in hopes that
49. (A) were hidden (B) hidden (C) hiding (D) who hidden
50. (A) end up (B) ending up (C) have been ended up (D) have ended up

A famous company, the Nutan Mumbai Tiffin Box Suppliers Association, is a home-made lunch delivery organization, 51 in Mumbai. It has around 5000 employees, known as dabbawallas, who 52 sending lunches to their clients on time to offices or factories. In the city, many workers live in the remote places and have to travel long distances to work every day. Because of crowded public transportation, 53 to carry their lunches to work with them.

Every morning, a dabbawalla heads out on his bicycle to pick up fresh meal stored in tiffin boxes from homes in his geographical area, and then heads to the nearby train station to meet other dabbawallas. There, the boxes are 54 according to their general 55 before being loaded onto trains for delivery. A dabbawalla then 56 a train with dozens of tiffin boxes, and at each destination station, these boxes are, again, divided 57 the buildings 58 they must go. As expected, a dabbawalla always gets each tiffin box 59 to its rightful owner on time.

In the afternoon, a dabbawalla returns to the same building to bring the boxes back to their homes. 60 every box has been returned is the delivery work complete.

51. (A) was situated (B) which situated (C) situating (D) situated
52. (A) are responsible for (B) are taken granted (C) are accused of (D) are allowed to
53. (A) they are inconvenient (B) because of inconvenient (C) it is inconvenient (D) although inconvenient

54. (A) retraced (B) sorted (C) loaded (D) emptied
55. (A) achievements (B) destinations (C) definitions (D) combinations
56. (A) boards (B) holds (C) handles (D) departs
57. (A) running out of (B) depending on (C) keeping a record of (D) drowning out
58. (A) which (B) what (C) in which (D) to which
59. (A) being delivered (B) delivering (C) be delivered (D) delivered
60. (A) Not also (B) Not until (C) Until not (D) It's not until

III. Reading comprehension of Lesson 4, 5, & 6.: 6%

61. According to Lesson 4 "Living under Nature's wing"

What is **NOT** true about "alibangbang?"

- (A) It plays a key role in the Tao's customs and taboos.
(B) It's only found in the deep waters around Lanyu.
(C) Its harvest season is between March and June.
(D) It's considered a precious gift from the ocean.

62. According to Lesson 5 "Irena Sender: A Holocaust Hero"

Why did an ambulance driver train his dog to bark while smuggling Jewish babies?

- (A) To scare away Gestapo agents.
(B) To make the babies feel safe.
(C) To hide the babies' cries.
(D) To keep the babies awake.

63. According to Lesson 6 "Dabbawalas: Door-to Door Meal Delivery in Mumbai"

Why is the service dabbawalas provide so popular among Mumbai office workers?

- (A) They find it troublesome to carry lunches themselves.
(B) They are not allowed to eat out at lunchtime.
(C) They cannot heat up their lunches at work.
(D) They're worried about street food safety.

IV. Reading comprehension of 2023 news: 10% *(以下答案書寫在手寫答案紙上)

With stores at every corner selling all sorts of seasonal and artisanal tea, Taiwan is a nation of people that loves their drinks. This habit of buying drinks on the go, however, has created a lot of plastic waste. In December 2022, Taipei City banned all beverage sellers from using single-use plastic cups. New Taipei City followed in Taipei City's footsteps, banning single-use plastic cups in May 2023. Starting from Oct. 1, Tainan City will also be putting a similar ban in place. Thousands of beverage shops in Tainan have been informed about the upcoming policy, and staff members have been sent to inform market food stall owners of the new rules as well.

Shops in Taipei and New Taipei have chosen to use paper cups, previously used for hot drinks, instead of plastic. Even before the Tainan ban was announced, many stores have already made the change to paper. In addition to paper, the Tainan City Government Environmental Protection Bureau has also suggested sellers consider switching to cups made of plant fibers such as sugar cane, straw, or rice. Mostly, though, there is a push towards using reusable cups. For example, many beverage stores in Taipei offer a discount to further encourage customers to bring their own cups.

This ban is made in an effort to curtail the number of plastic cups used by the Taiwanese public; the Tainan bureau believes that this will prevent about 160 million plastic cups from being used and thrown away per year. Sellers that do not follow these new rules may be fined between NT1200 and NT6000. The ultimate goal is to stop the use of all single-use plastic cups across the nation by 2024.

64. What is the second paragraph mainly about?

- (A) Environmental impact of plastic cups.
(B) Several alternatives to plastic cups.

- (C) Reasons for banning plastic cups.
(D) Benefits of using paper cups.

65. According to the passage, which of the following cities is the first to ban the use of single-use plastic cups?
(A) New Taipei City.

(B) Tainan City.

(C) Taichung City.

(D) Taipei City

66. Which word in the third paragraph means “to reduce, cut short, or limit something?”

67. What can beverage stores in Taipei do to encourage customers to bring their own cups?

68. According to the policy of Tainan City, what materials, except for plastic, can be suggested to make cups? (至少回答兩樣)

V. Spelling: 10%

- Most people live out in the subs and travel into the city center for work every workday.
- After such a fairs dance routine, the judges had no choice but to give the couple a perfect ten.
- The boss is such a commone person that her employees can take two weeks of paid leave if they lose a family member.
- Without sufficient rain to grow crops, a lot of people in Africa didn't have enough food, and many died of stantn.
- It was very courages of Allen to save the little girl from drowning in the river; he was very brave.
- Two people were badly injured in the accident and had to be taken to a hospital in an amerce.
- The boy has to spend 50 minutes every morning comting to school by MRT and Light Rail.
- The old chief was known for his wisem and helped many of the tribe's members make key life decisions.
- Don't talk too loudly inside the church; otherwise, you'll disturbb those who are saying their prayers.
- When you apply for a job, you are likely to need several docsts that show your education and work history.

VI. Rewrite the sentences with the pattern given and translation: 14%

- Nicole looked me in the eyes. Tears rolled down her cheeks. (以 with+O+OC 合併句子)
- Chris didn't attend the party, so he didn't meet the girl he loved. (以 If....假設語態改寫句子)
- My mother didn't allow me to go to the concert until I begged and begged. (以 Not until.....改寫句子)
- 這建築物的友善環境設計顯出人類可以與大自然和睦相處。
- 畢竟，在大自然的保護之下，每一個人都在同一艘船上。
- 知道名單是安全的，她鬆了一口氣。
- 毫無疑問，dabbawalas 的服務是個真正成功的典範。

Class _____ No _____ Name _____

Reading comprehension of 2023 news 10%

64	
65	
66	
67	
68	

Spelling 10%

1.	2.	3.	4.
5.	6.	7.	8.
9.	10.		

Rewrite sentences and translation 14%

11.	
12.	
13.	
14.	The eco-friendly design of the building shows that.....
15.	Everyone is, after all,.....
16.	
17.	, the dabbawalas service is a.....

